

Fax (03) 9467 2499

www.ncc.vic.edu.au ncc@ncc.vic.edu.au 31 McLeans Road Bundoora VIC 3083

Principal: Mr Damian Higgins Registered No. 1787 ABN: 59 805 270 397

2<sup>nd</sup> June 2021

Dear Parents and Guardians,

The Victorian Government today anounced a further 7 day lockdown which will run from 11.59pm tomorrow 3<sup>rd</sup> June 2021 until 11.59pm on the 10<sup>th</sup> June 2021.

Consequently, the College will continue to remain closed during this period unless the situation changes and NCC students will continue to learn remotely from home <u>with the exception of Year 11 & 12 students</u>.

The college will continue to allow only children of parents/care givers who are both Essential or authorised Workers and have no other alternative supervision arrangements to attend onsite until the College reopens for onsite learning again. If you believe that you fall into this category, please contact the College Office and we will talk through the arrangements with you.

From Friday 4<sup>th</sup> June the following arrangements apply:

## **Primary Students**

From Friday 4<sup>th</sup> June, all Primary students will continue their learning at home through the MyEd Online platform that has been used over the course of this week with some slight alterations that can be found in the now updated **NCC Medium-Term Remote Learning Guide**, which has been attached along with this letter.

## Students in Years 7-10

Students will continue to access online lessons through their Schoology account. Year 7-10 students will complete 35 minute online lessons per subject during remote learning with some additional Zoom sessions with their teacher. Details about these Zoom sessions will be promoted by teachers on subject Schoology pages. Students are reminded to engage with the Home Group page on Schoology to assist the College with managing the attendance rolls during remote learning. Slight alterations to this learning platform can be found in the now updated NCC Medium-Term Remote Learning Guide, which has been attached along with this letter.

Please also note the year 9 & 10 Exams due to be held next week (7-11<sup>th</sup> June) have been postponed and will be rescheulded to a later date.

## **Students in VCE and VCAL**

All students in Years 11 and 12 studying VCE and VCAL will return to onsite learning from Friday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2021. Year 11 Exams will take place as planned next week with a slightly revised timetable which can be found on page 4 of the attached and now updated NCC Medium-Term Remote Learning Guide.

All camps and excursions scheduled for Week 8 (7<sup>th</sup> - 11<sup>th</sup> June) have been postponed.

I encourage you to keep an eye on the list of Covid-19 exposure sites via the following link: <a href="https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/exposure-sites">https://www.coronavirus.vic.gov.au/exposure-sites</a>

Please contact the College Office if you have any questions or queries and of course we will continue to keep you informed as we receive more information.

Yours faithfully

Damian Higgins

Principal